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	Class News

Nursery
The children are currently learning some Scots songs – you may now be very familiar with Three Craws sat upon a Waw!!
The children are eagerly waiting for new binoculars to arrive so they can take part in the Big Bird Watch with the RSPB.  We are hoping to take all of the children to the Scottish Owl Centre – more information to follow.

We would like to invite parents to come along to our Stay and Play sessions.  These will take place on 

P1 and Mrs Croser

The children have been enjoying some fun in the snow and have taken photographs and collected snow words.  You will be able to see the results in the children’s writing jotters at the Open Morning on the 23rd March.
P2 and Mrs Murphy
Primary two children have been writing too – poems about snow as starters. The children are learning about Burn’s To a Mouse – come along to the Assembly on the 23rd to see what else the class have been up to!
P3 and Mrs Campbell

Primary 3 are looking forward to an early Burns Supper on Friday 23rd – several large bottles of Irn Bru have been ordered!
P5/4 and Mrs Monahan
P5/4 continue to develop their reading skills by learning how to use Literacy Circles.  Ask your child what their favourite strategy is!!
P6/5 and Mrs Bradley

Primary 6/5 have been learning all about Robert Burns this week.  We have been researching different aspects of Robert Burns’ life and will be presenting what we have found out in reports. We are also learning to play Auld Lang Syne on the ukulele. Next week we will be painting portraits of Robert Burns and learning one of his poems to recite.
P7/6 and Miss Watson

P7/6 have been learning about Tam o’Shanter and creating Burns fact files.  Ask about Meg – what kind of a character is she???
Game On – see Blog for more information…
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Staff News
Congratulations to Miss Rae who gave birth to a little girl, Anabella Rose (aka Bella) just after Christmas.  A wee sister for Ernie.
Welcome to Miss Clair Renwick who has joined our team and is working with the children and staff in the nursery.   

We are all looking forward to welcoming two new teachers to the school.  Mrs Maggie Malloch will be teaching music across the school and Mr Tom Henry will be teaching art to our P7/6 pupils.   
Parent Council Minutes

Parent Council – Inaugural Meeting

Date: 27th November 2014

Present; Kathy Gibson, Pam Hilditch, Yvonne Maxwell, Shona Redmond, Sheila Buntin, Lindsay Frew

Parent from all classes in school except P3, hopefully we will be able to get a representative for this class to attend future meetings.

Discussed what a parent council is and what areas this can help with and co-opted members and how these can be people out with the school community

How will we work: hopefully we will be able to form a committee/group with chairperson/secretary

Name of Group: Greenrigg Primary Parent Council – this was agreed so as it didn’t get confused with Greenrigg PTA

Committee:

Chairperson – Yvonne Maxwell (nominated by Lindsay, seconded by Shona)

Vice Chairperson – Lindsay Frew (nominated by Yvonne, Seconded by Sheila)

Secretary – Sheila Buntin (nominated by Lindsay, Seconded by Yvonne)

Vice Secretary – Pam Hilditch (nominated by Lindsay, Seconded by Yvonne)

How will we communicate with parents? (Slips/notes home in bags don’t always reach the parents)

Blog is back up and running so this will be a good place for information to be posted

Newsletter 

Noticeboard (Mrs Croser’s sign on P1 window) possibly an enclosed board at school gates that could be updated

PTA methods (facebook, notes)

Parents forum communication box – this could be put between main entrance doors meaning parents could come in and put any questions/suggestions in without having to disturb reception

Meeting Format

Time of meetings – agreed 90 minutes was sufficient

Agenda: agreed each meeting will follow the same format (1 Main item, Head Teacher Report, AOB)

Areas to cover:

Transition from Nursery to P1 – 1  x 30 minute meeting is not enough

Transition from P7 to S1

Quality/consistency of communication from school

Agreed 1st meeting would be to cover Transition from 
Nursery to P1 – 22nd January 2015 @ 6pm

	Parent News

Assemblies

The wider school community (parents, grandparents, family friends) are welcome to join us at our weekly assemblies.  See Diary Dates for more info…

Parent Council

All parents/carers are automatically members of the Parents Forum and can come along to any Parent Council Meeting.  

The Agenda will be published in advance of the meetings (on the Blog, on the Parents Notice Board, in the Foyer) even if you feel that you cannot make it to every meeting, please come along if the topics to be covered are of interest to you.

PTA

All parents/carers are welcome to come along to PTA meetings – all moneys raised this year will go towards the Trim Trail Fund and will benefit every child currently in the school and children in the future. Our next meeting on 28th January will focus on the constitution and make plans for our next fundraising event. 
Parent Volunteers
Football – thank you to the dads and mums who joined Mrs Monahan and the football club for the big celebration in December.  

Helpers – We are currently looking for more parent helpers to support us during the school day, whether this is to help in classes or to support us on school trips. A letter will be sent out next week. If you can spare any time to help the children in their learning please let us know. 
Blog
Our blog is up and running and is constantly being updated by the children for you to get a glimpse of what they have been learning. To access the blog simply type in Greenrigg Blog into Google. Remember to leave us a comment!

Facebook

The PTA run the Greenrigg Primary Facebook page to help you keep up to date with all the Greenrigg news and as a great way of keeping in touch with the community. As it is a closed group it is only available to parents of current pupils. Please add us as your friend!    Mrs Berginis
Christmas Fair 

Thanks to the hard work and commitment of children, staff and parents the Christmas Fair was an enormous success in terms of money raised and also for the fun on the day.   A huge thank you to everyone…..
And finally…

If you have any concerns or queries about your child, please do not hesitate to contact the school, in person or on 01501751334  or by email greenrigg.ps@wled.org.uk and Mrs Millar will forward your query to either Mrs Berginis or myself.                                   Mrs Kathy Gibson, Headteacher

DIARY DATES

Wed 21st Jan 9am  P5, 6,7 Street Dance Taster Session 

Tues 20th Jan P6/5 Basketball -Whitburn Acad Sports Leaders
Thurs 22nd Jan  Parent Council Meeting 6 – 7.30pm

Frid 23rd Jan Rabbie Burns Assembly 9am – featuring every class and led by Katie and Brandon from P7

Frid 23rd Jan Burns Supper P1,2,3

Tues 27th Jan P7s working with staff and students West Lothian College on transition project

Wed 28th Jan 6pm  PTA Meeting – the new constitution

Frid 30th Jan Assembly 9am.  Burns Winners
Wed 4th Feb 6pm. P7s Dalguise meeting - children and parents

Thurs 5th Feb  Dental Inspections P1 and P7

Friday 6th Feb  Assembly featuring P1s

Friday 13th Feb and Monday 16th Feb   School Holiday
Wed 18th Feb P5 and 6 and 7s  Stage Transition Day with pupils and staff of Stoneyburn Primary 
Frid 20th Feb – Day for Change – UNICEF led by Mrs Monahan and the P5/4s  Rights Respecting Schools Group 

Frid 20th Feb 9am.  Assembly

Thurs 26th Feb  Football Festival with Mrs Monahan’s Club
Frid 27th Feb Chinese New Year   9am.  Assembly

Mon 2nd March  Mr Scobie, Maths, Whitburn Academy in P7
Wed 4th March  Netball Festival with Mrs Bradley’s Club
Frid 6th March Assembly 9am.  Led by P2s

Mon 9th March  Mr Scobie, Maths, Whitburn in P7 

Thurs 12th March  Handball Festival – P5/4
Frid 13th March Assembly 9am.  with Rev Ken Brown

Frid 20th March Assembly 9am.  Led by morning nursery

Mon 23rd March 9 – 10.30am  Open Morning for Parents

Wed 25th March Parent/Teacher Interviews  3.30 – 8.00 
Thurs 26th March P1 and P7 class photographs
Thurs 26th March Assembly 2pm. Led by afternoon Nursery
Wed 1st April P5 and 6 and 7 Stage Transition Day with pupils and staff of Stoneyburn Primary
Thurs 2nd April 9am  Easter Service with special performance of Resurrection Rock by P5/4.  Musicians who work with Mr Danny Hogan will also perform
School closes for holiday end of day Thursday 2nd April.

School re-opens for summer term Monday 20th April

Frid 24th April  Assembly 9am.  Heartstart Awareness Day 
Monday 4th May – School Holiday

Tuesday 5th May – INSET DAY

Frid 8th May Assembly 9am.  Led by P1s

Wed 13th May Netball Festival – Mrs Bradley’s Club
Thursday 14th May Football Festival – Mrs Monahan’s Club
Friday 15th May Assembly 9am Led by Pupil Voice Groups

Monday 18th May School Holiday – Victoria Day

Friday 22nd May Assembly 9am.
Wed 27th May P5 and 6 and 7s Stage Transition Day with staff and pupils of Stoneyburn Primary
Friday 29th May Assembly 9am.  Led by P2s

Tuesday 2nd June School Show 1.30pm

Wednesday 3rd June School Show 6pm.

Frid 5th June Assembly 9am.

Tues 9th, Wed 10th and Thurs 11th June – P7 transition days at Whitburn Academy

Frid 12th June Assembly 9am

Sat 13th June Greenrigg and Harthill Gala Day  
Mon 15th – Frid 19th June  HEALTH WEEK

Mon 15th June Reports out to Parents

Wed 17th June School Sports Day

Thurs 18th June Assembly 2pm led by afternoon Nursery

Thurs 25th June Celebration Assembly  9am.

School closes lunchtime on Friday 26th June

Re-opens to pupils Tuesday 18th August


